
At the end of September we had, for only the second time I can

remember over 200 squash members. We do tend to lose between
20 -30 at the renewal date so our figure of 170 is no surprise, it does

tend to increase.

Harry Falconer and the other coaches have seen an increase in our
Saturday morning Junior coaching. This is the younger group of first
starters and beginners, this is the future of the club. Holding the
sessions we did with Signhills has made a difference and Harry will be
pursu ing further sessions.

Some of our older juniors have been regularly representing
Lincolnshire in their age groups. Owen Carter at U17 and Obbie
Carter and Sam Stephens at U15.

For the first time ever we entered a Senior team in the prestigious
Yorkshire league. After a great season we have finished top of the
league and have a home play off match against Skelmanthorpe, to be

announced, to see who is promoted. This is a fantastic achievement
for the team and club, which has included Adam Stevens who has

come through our junior ranks with others to follow I am sure.

It has been a good year financially for the club and there have been
some significant improvements.

First, credit must go to Zoe and her staff for coping with the
turnover.

The club refurb has been a massive success and credit must go to
Roger Ellis along with Sarah Holmes, Joanne Robinson, Simon Holmes
and Phil Robinson.


